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MANITOBA GUN DOG ASSOCIATION INC. 
February 16, 2023
7:00 PM
Zoom Video Call
Attendance – Blake Hasiuk, Larry Lewarton, Bob Norris,  
Matt Mutcheson, Crystal Fulton, Allan Robertson, Ross Peden, Dewayne Hay, Peter Dozois
Absent - Dustin Dola

1. Call to Order – Meeting was called to order at 7:01pm
2. Approve Agenda – Bob motioned to approve the agenda, Dewayne seconded it, all in favour.
3. Previous Meeting Minutes Approval – The minutes from January were approved via email and have been posted to the website.
a.SCI letter –Peter has sent a donation request to SCI for the amount of $2000.  Their annual meeting will be in April, after which we will hopefully receive the requested amount.
c.Bird house dryer –Dewayne spoke with Bob and Colin and they will try to replace the motor before replacing the whole fan.  
4. Treasurer Report  - Larry reviewed the bank transactions for the past month.  He has also picked up the free cheques that our account was eligible for.  
Dewayne motioned to approve the report as presented, Peter seconded it, all in favour.
5. [bookmark: _GoBack]Correspondence/ New Business – Larry provided a written request from the River City Labrador Enthusiasts for use of the grounds on Wednesday, August 16 for a working certificate event to be held in conjuction with the Labrador Retriever Club of Canada National Specialty which RCLE is hosting.  The expectation is that the event will be complete by early afternoon.  Peter motioned to approve the grounds use request, assuming the usual $150 donation is paid to MGDA.  Allan seconded, all in favour.  Larry abstained from voting.
6. Membership  Update –at this point 33 members have paid their 2023 membership fees, 4 of which are spousal and 1 associate.
7. Event Discussion – a. Orientation – currently being advertised on our website, FB and Instagram pages, as well as the Manitoba dogs FB page.  7 of the 10 spots are filled.  Blake will collect the payment (which gives a year membership) at the first session.  Bob will contact someone from Canvasback Pets to see if a paper flyer can be posted at their location.
b. Field Trials & Hunt Tests – event date applications have been approved and all event judging panels have been submitted.  The stakes for the June FT are not listed correctly on Canuck Dogs, so Crystal will contact them to have it corrected.  
8. Equipment Update – nothing at this time. 
9. Grounds Development & Maintenance – a. Snow plowing – Ross contacted someone regarding snow plowing, but the price is too high.  
b. 2023 plan – Cattails in the SW water area (tech pond, Fred’s corner, etc.) will be one of the first items to be dealt with, along with cleaning up some of the areas that work began on last summer.  Dewayne will contact Tim Baryliski to see if he is able to come with his excavator and mulcher to work on cattails  in the above mentioned areas.
10. 2025 National -  Ross will look for a secretary, then Crystal will submit the letter of intent to NRCC.
11. New Business – a.  Insurance – Bob has been in contact with BFL (the insurance company that CKC promotes) and they will give liability coverage but not property.  He is following up as to why and will report back to the committee.  The Co-operators (current insurer) will provide full coverage, but only if all policies are through them.  Some discussion as to why we have switched so often and whether there is a concern that companies will see this and refuse to provide coverage.
b. Life Member Plaque  -  a member contacted Dewayne to see if we had such a plaque, which we indeed have and is in the clubhouse.
c.  Decals and Apparel – we currently only have sticker decals, no embroidered crests as listed for sale on the Membership Application.  As we have not had any crests and only 1 request in recent memory, we will remove them from the application.  There is also some interest in club apparel (embroidered), so Crystal, Peter and Dewayne will work together to come up with some items and pricing to offer to the membership.
d. Field Trial judges selection and Chairs – Some discussion about how field trial judges were chosen.  Ross and Peter will discuss how to work with other MB clubs regarding judge selection for next year.  Historically the 1st VP and past president had acted as spring and fall field trial chairs, but over the past few years as those roles were filled by people who ran the hunt tests, we have moved toward having volunteers chair the two field trials.  There was some discussion about whether a policy regarding who trial chair people are, but there was no agreement at this time and since the chair people for 2023 are already established, this can be revisited.
e. Donation request from Saskatoon Retriever Club – Saskatoon will be hosting the 2023 National Master Hunt Test and we have been asked for a donation.  Dewayne motioned that we donate $200 which would be for a ½ page advertisement in the catalogue, seconded by Ross, all in favour.
f. Pets in Vehicles By-law – The City of Winnipeg now has a by-law that prohibits dogs from being left unattended in vehicles when the temperature is above 22oC and there is $250 fine for this.  There is concern that this may affect our club members or visiting pro trainers.  Peter and Ross will discuss and possibly bring this up with CKC.  

12. Scheduling of next meeting and location – Next full meeting date will be Mar. 16 @ 7pm via Zoom.  Dewayne motioned to adjourn at 8:28pm, Crystal seconded, all in favour.
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